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CONTINUING STUDIES GETS NEW DIRECTOR 
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Scott E. Evenbeck, associate director of administrative affairs at IUPUI, has been 
named director of the Div. of Continuing Studies and associate dean of the School of 
Continuing Studies. His appointment, effective July 1, was confirmed during a recent 

I.U. trustees meeting at IU-East. Scott's been with us since 1972 when he became a 
faculty member and later associate dean of the School of Science where he remains an 
associate professor of psychology. He is a native of Fosteria, Ohio, and is president 
of the American Lung Association of Central Indiana. His wife Betty is also an IUPUI 
faculty member and they have a son, Benjamin. 

FOUNDATION NAMES TEMPEL VP 

Gene Tempel, executive director of the IU Foundation on campus, has been named vice 
president of the Foundation. Foundation president George Pinnell announced Gene's 
appointment following a June meeting of the board. Tempel, whose office is in the 
Administration Building on campus, has been a fund raiser for a long time, and he will 
continue with leadership of The Campaign for Indiana and the annual fund drive in the 
Indianapolis area. Formerly director of Vincennes University's Jasper Center, Gene is 
an IU grad with a master's and a doctoral degree. 

NOD GIVEN TO RENOVATION AND CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS 

At a recent meeting at IU-East, the IU trustees approved the bid of Summit Construction 
Company, Inc. of Indianapolis, for the new, $1.2 million telecommunication center to be 
located in the west wing basement area of the Education/Social Work Building. 
Construction manager contracts for the new $12 million Conference Center and the $12 
million National Institute for Fitness and Sport were also awarded. Guepel-Demars, Inc. 
won the bid for the conference center and Huber, Hunt and Nichols, Inc. got the nod for 
the Fitness Center. Also, $1 million in contracts for renovation of the fifth floor 
surgical research area and reroofing of the 66-year-old Emerson Hall was awarded. 
Bledsoe and Associates, Inc. won the $785,900 renovation contract and Blackmore and 
Buckner Roofing Company will do the $97,500 roofing job. 

POSIES AND PUPPETS Two treats--fresh carnations and a puppet exhibit--are 
store for you on campus. The Disabled Students Organization is selling 
carnations--buy one, get one free--on July 12 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. at the Library, 
Union, University Hospital, Engineering/Technology and at Cavannaugh. And, 
while you're at the Union this month, don't miss the puppets on display in the 
cases at the Union Drive entrance. The Indiana Puppetry Guild is displaying 
dinosaurs, talking trees, monsters, dogs and other delights. The Christopher 
Puppets on attitudes toward disabled persons will be there, as well as those 
from "Time for Timothy," and others. For more information, call Elaine Watt, 

E,,,,.....,., ... 353-129 5, or Martha Allis, Ext. 7212. 
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NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Celebrate--It's National a lot of things month--baked bean, hot dog (naturally), ice 
cream, and you have all week to say something nice to a male--it's Man Watchers' 
Compliment Week. 

Gentlecise and More--For the easy-does-it crowd, there is gentlecise; for moms and 
infants there's fitness; for kids' motor skills development and for the hearty among you 
there's aerobic workouts and tennis lessons. The Indianapolis Sports Center, behind the 
natatorium, is offering classes that run through August in its Summer Shape-Up 
Programs. For info, call Ext. 3517. 

Oops--Landon Turner's title was incorrect in the last Green Sheet. He is Coordinator of 
Minority Student Affairs. 

Needs Ride--Joan Williamson needs a ride back and forth from Danville, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Call Ext. 2241. 

State Games Tickets--Tickets for the White River Park State Games finals that are Aug. 
2-4 are on sale now at all Hook's Drug Stores. Advance tickets are $1 for single 
events, $5 for all-events passes. At the door they're more. 

On the Move--The Neurosurgery Research Lab (Anticonvulsant Drug Laboratory) moved to the 
Dept. of Toxicoloy. The address is MS Building, Room 014, 1001 Walnut Street. For 
more, call Ext. 7292. 

Need Male Volunteers--The Dept. of Psychiatry needs male volunteers for a hypnosis study 
on July 19. Can earn money. Call Ext. 7422. 

For New Employees--New employee orientation is 
throughout the year. There is a change in the 
and Oct. 21 orientations are moved to NU 242. 
unless you are notified otherwise, they are in 
is July 15. 

offered on campus every other Monday 
location of two sessions. The July 29 
All sessions are from 2-4:30 p.m., and 
Fesler Hall, Hurty C. The next session 

Nordic Visit--Nineteen professors who are also government officials from Norway, 
Denmark, Sweden, the Netherlands and Austria were on campus last week, touring the 
Indiana Clearinghouse for Computer Education (ICCE) at the School of Education. The 
information they sought was to help them understand our culture better. 

Viet Vets Meeting--The 3rd annual Indiana Vietnam Veterans Conference, "A Family 
Reunion," is set for the Holiday Inn in Anderson, July 19-21. Sponsors include the 
Vietnam Veterans Civic Council, hosted by the Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 132. 
For reservations, call Anderson, 644-2581. 

House/Mouse Trained--Great mixture of five, two-month-old kittens are free to good 
homes. No references needed. Call Karen, Ext. 7671. 

On Target--The building of the new bridge south of us over the river on West Washington 
Street has met with problems--high water, fire, collapse of a dam and more--but 
construction is on time and at least part of the new bridge that makes way for the new 
zoo is scheduled to open Aug. 1. 

You and the Zoo--Market Street will be transformed into an African safari for Zoo 
Festival '85 on July 13--a fund raiser for our new neighbors. Tickets are $15 and can 
be reserved. Call 546-3577. 
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Los Juegos Panamericos 

POORE Y MILLER DIRIGIRAN UN PROGRAMA. PARA LOS HISPANOPARLANTES 

Two Spanish language specialists, Keith Miller and Luz Poore, began July 1 on our campus 
to help coordinate efforts for the '87 Pan American Games. The lion's share of their 
efforts will be to certify that volunteers are speakers of Spanish, the official 
language of the games. They will be getting help from the U.S. Dept. of State. From 
IUB, Miller is a senior staff associate for research and public safety in SPEA and an 
adjunct lecturer in the Dept. of Spanish. A native of Puerto Rico, Poore is a former 
!PS foreign language teacher who is working on a Ph.D. in Spanish through Purdue. Among 
their other duties, Miller and Poore will work on a master calendar of campus 
involvement in the Games, said Robert R. Baxter, special assistant to the vice president 
here and member of the Pan American Games Local Organizing Committee. And, they will 
notify other learning institutions around the state about our need for Spanish-speaking 
volunteers. Offices for the games are on the sixth floor of the Union Building. 
lHablas Espanol? Call Ext. 7314 or 8448.-JG 

MORE NEWS 'N' NOTES 

Need Healthy Infants--Healthy children up to 24 months old are needed for lung and 
breathing tests in a study being conducted at Riley. Parents will be compensated. Call 
Janet Myers or Vicki Long in Pediatric Pulmonary, Ext. 7208. 

Campbell Resigns--Dr. Judith L. Cambell, director of Child Psychiatry Services, resigned 
from her full-time faculty position this month. Dr. Susanne Blix assumed the position 
on July 1. 

Mind Your Business--A seminar, "Developing a Market Strategy for the Small Business" is 
July 17, 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. at the Holiday Inn North. Sponsor is the Indianapolis 
Chamber of. Commerce. For fees and registration, call 267-2908. 

Summerfest '85--Broadway hits, family entertainment, music and a play for children are 
all offered in Warren Performing Art Center's summer fare. Tickets are available at all 
Ticketmaster locations. For more information, call 898-9722 or 898-8061. 

Another Fest--IUB's School of Music Summer Festival '85 offers recitals, outdoor 
concerts, opera and workshops during the Mid-American Festival of the Arts, July 12-21 
in Bloomington. Some events are free, others need tickets. For a complete schedule 
call Peter Alexander, 335-9846 or the MAC ticket office, 335-7433, both in Bloomington. 

Dental Radiology--The School of Dentistry is offering the Continuing Education Course, 
"nental Radiology for Dental Hygienists and Dental Assistants (CE 129)" July 15-18 at 
the school. For fees or registrsation, call Dr. Derry, Ext. 7782. 

Phone Failures?--Beth Mayberry from Telecommunication Services offers you phone numbers 
to call if you are having phone service problems. Monday through Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m., 
call Ext. 8413. Evenings from 5-8 p.m., weekends and holidays, call Ext. 7860. 

Saved by a Belt?--The Automotive Safety for Children Program at Riley Hospital wants to 
interview people who have been saved from i~jury in automobile accidents because they 
were using seat belts or safety seats for child passengers. Interviews will be 
videotaped and used for teaching tools for health and safety professionals. Call 
Ext. 2977. 
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For the 17th time in its 76-year history, the U.S. Open Clay Court 
lIS.<:1ay(:oilrts'85 Championships are set for the Indianapolis Sports Center, July 21-28. 

The tournament should be an exciting one, with Ivan Lendl--currently ranked 
second in the world--top seed in the men's draw. He is champion of the 
French Open where he defeated John McEnroe. Other entries include Zina 
Garrison, Andres Gomez, Jimmy Arias and Jose Luis Clerc. You can buy one 
ticket or a series ticket. For tickets, rates and more, call 843-2130. 

$$$$$: WINDOWS OPEN AND CLOSE 

Check cashing on campus is changing. Beginning Aug. 1 the Bursar Office will cash 
checks for students, staff and faculty at a window on the first floor of Cavanaugh Hall, 
Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. The check cashing window at the Union 
Building closes July 31. There are some rules. Staff and faculty must have I.D.--a 
check cashing card which you can apply for after July 31 and a valid driver's license. 
The check limit is $50, with a 35-cent service charge. Counter and two-party checks are 
not accepted, and you can cash only one check a day. The Bursar will not cash checks 
for you if you write two or more bad checks in a year; if you have a past due account 
with the university or if you don't have the proper I.D. 

"Health Care Issues: An Indiana Perspective" highlights the July/August program 
schedule of the Medical Television Network (MTN), operated by the Medical 
Educational Resources Program. "Issues" telecasts are July 10, 12, 16 and 18 with 
special discussion from specialists in areas of government, business and hospitals. 
Viewing sites at the Medical Center include University Hospital and the Learning 
Resource Center in the MS Building. For more, call M.J. Smith, Ext. 2264. 

POLICE WANT TO HELP YOU KEEP YOUR BIKE 

To help prevent thefts or recover bicycles stolen on campus, the IUPUI Police Dept. has 
a three-point program that can help. For 50 cents you have a photo of your bike taken, 
engrave parts of the bike with I.D. of your choice and police will record the make and 
model and keep it on file for reference. You can help yourself keep your bike, police 
suggest, by taking part in the program and by securing your bike with a heavy gauge 
shackle and padlock, and securing both wheels and the frame to bike stands. For more 
information, call Lt. Mary Gerard, Ext. 2057. 

WORD WAGON SET FOR CAMPUS--Dictaphone Corporation invites you to its exhibit in a 
40-f oot motor home that will be parked near the police station at Michigan and Agnes 
Streets on July 9 from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. Featured will be Dictaphone's full line of 
equipment, including the Model 1925 Thought Tank. 

SCIENCE HONORS ITS OWN 

Six faculty members from the School of Science were recently honored with awards for 
outstanding teaching and research. The faculty members are J. Roger Ware, Dept. of 
Psychology; D.W. Rajecki, Dept. of Psychology; Arthur Mirsky, Dept. of Geology; Richard 
G. Pflanzer, Dept. of Biology; Richard J. Bodonyi, Dept. of Mathematical Sciences, and 
Frederick W. Kleinhans, Dept. of Physics. 
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